
Agreed Report from the meeting of the Board of Management of 

Glanmire Community College held on Monday 17 May 2021 at 4.30pm 

 

Board Members:  

  

Parent Nominees:  Mr Alan Mulcahy, Ms. Ger Moloney-Sheehan  

  

Cork ETB Nominees:  Ms Linda Skillington (Chairperson), Mr. Tony Kidney, Cllr. Noel 

McCarthy  

  

Diocesan Nominees: Father Pat Nugent   

  

Minority Nominee: Ms. Adelle Kidney   

  

Teacher Nominees: Mr. John Baldwin, Mr. Tom Pittam  

  

Recording Secretary: Mr Sean McGrath (Deputy Principal)  

  

Secretary: Mr Ronan McCarthy (Principal)  
  

1. The Board offered its condolences to the family of our 3rd Year student Dylan 

Kelleher who died in late March.   

 

2. The Board offered its congratulations to: 
 

 GCC students who have been nominated Cork ETB Leaving Cert Awards 2020 

 The GCC Robotics Team on winning the European Competition and reaching the 

World Finals 

 Anna O Shaughnessey 4th Year who has been awarded the Silver Gaisce Award 

 Chloe Atkinson 4th Year (Rang Padraig) who has been signed to Cork City U17 

soccer team.    

 Staff member Liam Young on the birth of his daughter Abbie.  

 

3. The Board was updated on the following items under Teaching & Learning: 
 

 Summer Assessments 2021  

 Cork ETB Leaving Cert Awards 2020 

 The TIMMS (Trends in International Mathematics and Science Study) outcome 

report  

 5th Year Easter Assessments  

 5th Year Easter-Christmas Results Comparison - impact of online learning  

 



 

4. The Board was presented with the following information under Finance: 
 

 Cost Centre Summary Report for February, March & April  

 Detailed Expenditure Report for February, March & April 

 Updated School Financial Plan @ 17 May 2021 

 Record of Orders and Invoices for the period Monday 15 March 2021 to Friday 

14 May 2021   

 Updated Revenue statements May 2021  

 

5. The Board was updated on a number of items under ‘Risk’ including: 
 

 Covid 19 confirmed cases  

 School/College Tour Operating Procedures 

 Risk Assessments  

 Fire safety – the board was informed that the school has received its fire 

safety certificate  

 

6. The Board was updated on the following policies: 
 

 CETB Money Policy May 2021 

 Critical Incident Policy  

 Post of Responsibility Schedule  

 

7. The Board was updated on a number of issues under ‘planning’ including: 
 

 Junior Cycle Wellbeing Programme 

 Application for the Green Flag Award 

 Safe Routes to School (SRTS) Programme 

 

8. The Board was updated on a number of items related to the school building 

including: 
 

 The school pitch development  

 Planned re-modelling of our teacher resource rooms 

 Planned renovation of our school multi-purpose area  

 

9. The Board members were updated on any child protection referrals, bullying 

reports, suspensions and exclusions since its last meeting. 

 

10. The Board was presented with the Child Protection Oversight report.   

 

11. The date for the next meeting of the Board is Monday, 20 September 2021  

 

 

 


